
Disclaimer: These notes are not intended to represent direct quotes, things may not be in chronological order, and ideas may not always be accurately attributed. If you have corrections or comments, please email blabua@mainehousing.org to let Betty know and she will edit accordingly.  
Attending via GoToMeeting: Scott Tibbitts (MaineHousing), Betty LaBua (MaineHousing), Vickey Rand (CHOM), Melanie Bubar (Homeless Services of Aroostook), Norm Maze (Shalom House), Emily Flinkstrom (Fair Tide), Noelle Coyne (Safe Voice), Joe Locke (MaineHousing), Kate Easter (MCEDV), Bill Higgins (Homeless Advocacy for All), Rebecca Hobbs (Through These Doors), Chris Bicknell (New Beginnings), Alice Preble (DHHS), Sarah Wade (DHHS),  Bridgette Sonler (YAB), Amanda Cost (Partners for Peace), Erin Kelly (Preble Street), Tracy Allen (KBH), Cullen Ryan (CHOM), Ali Lovejoy, (Preble Street), Gerald Botta (Home Inc.), Joe McNally (Milestone), Dan Hodgkins (Preble Street), Boyd Kronholm (Bangor Area Homeless Shelter), Janice Lara Hewey (Catholic Charities), Awa Conteh (City of Bangor), Rotta Knott (Tedford Housing), Chelsy Laverta (YAB), Meredith Smith (CHCS), Janice Daku (RCAM), Kelly Watson (MaineHousing), Melissa McEntee (RGH), Elaine Grade (Knox County), Brian Townsend (Amistad), Abigail Smallwood (City of Biddeford), Aaron Geyer (COP), Gail Kezar (Angus King’s Office), Andrew Palin (WM), April Reed (MaineHousing), Christina Dingus(MaineHousing), Julia Kimball (BOL), Julian Baker (PCHC), Donna Kelley (WCAP), Marcie Dean (Next Step), Melanie Beaulieu (FVP), Kari Bradstreet (H&JP) Kelsea Vincent (YAB), Katie Spencer White (MMHS), Kenneth Cagron (RR), Sarah Derosier (CHCS),  Brianne Brasslett (CHCS), Rich Romero(OHI), Sam Chamberlain (Preble Street), Lauren Bustard (MaineHousing), Michelle Baludis (SafeVoices), Susan Giambalio (Caring Unlimited) and Dee Baillet (True Colors United)
 [Reminder – If you call in, please email blabua@mainehousing.org to let us know you were there!]

Maine 
Continuum of Care

Meeting: Maine CoC
Date: November 19, 2020, 1:00 – 3:00 PM
Location: Go To Meeting


1. Member Introductions:
Vickey welcomed all in attendance.
2. Review & Approval of minutes: 
MCOC Minutes from the October meeting were posted on the Maine Homeless Planning website. 
Kate made a motion to approve October’s minutes, Bill seconded. No discussion. No objections. Passed unanimously. 
3. Big Thinking Topics: 
· Unsheltered Population & Point in Time:
HUD will be requiring a PIT count in 2021.  Janice gave an overview of 2021 provisions. CoCs can request a waiver to some or all of the PIT count requirements. Ideas were shared and opinions expressed over the pros and cons of conducting a PIT count during a pandemic. Options included in the discussion were; changing methodologies, conducting a partial count, health precautions, shorter surveys, a partial count, utilizing outreach workers (such as PATH), not involving volunteers, a longer count time frame, teaming with service based organizations and not conducting a count.  The matter will be brought to the MCoC Board for specific guidance on how or if a count should be held in 2021.
· COVID 19 Continued Discussion:
Vickey invited all attendees to share feedback on their current status of COVID-19 related issues
and how the pandemic is effecting people they serve.  Andy from Western Maine Outreach reminded the CoC that due to COVID, its shelter hasn’t been open since March and further noted the agency will be completely closed on December 4, 2021. With the number of COVID cases increasing, shelters are struggling to answer the growing needs of the unsheltered.  Katie mentioned the shelter group meetings held every Thursday as a great resource. 


4. Youth Inclusivity Training: 
Dee Baillet from True Colors United, presented a valuable training titled “Authentic Youth Collaboration” By addressing the topics adultism and ageism, Dee explored concepts and ideas to consider when building  frameworks  on how to collaborate with youth and young adults. He stressed the importance of active listening as a means to empower youth.  The training slides will be posted on the Maine Homeless Planning website.  
5. Legislative Updates:                                                                                                                                   
Cullen provided a summary of this month’s legislative packet.                                                           
· Federal-The 4th Stimulus package remains dormant in the Senate. President Trump signed a temporary, stop-gap funding measure which avoids a government shutdown and keeps agencies running through Dec. 11, 2020.                                                                                                                             State- Both the FUSE and Shelter Funding bills will need to be reintroduced to the new Legislature. 

6. SHC Updates:
Scott updated the committee by highlighting the key points discussed at November’s council meeting.  The focal points of the meeting entailed CSH updates and an unfinished debate over the number of service centers/HUBS.  Sarah Chess presented an hour long Rapid Rehousing Training. The slides from Sarah’s training were posted on the Maine Homeless Planning Website.

7. Long Term Stayers:
Difficulties in finding ways to house people continues to be a major hurdle. LTS numbers were reported with 3 in Bangor and zero in Ellsworth.  

8. COC Board Update:
· Coordinated Entry Committee- Kate briefed the Board on CES stating the committee is continuing to move forward.  The meetings with Ashley will resume in early December. 

9. Youth Action Board Update: 
Chelsy mentioned the MCP meeting to end Youth Homelessness will be held on Friday, November 20, 2021 from 2:30-4:00.  If anyone is interested email Bridgette Sonler.

10. [bookmark: _GoBack]MCOC Chair Positions:                                                                                                                                          Vickey reminded committee the nomination for her position as tri-chair is open through December 4, 2020.  If anyone would like to nominate someone contact Scott, Awa or Norm.  Closed voting will be conducted with one vote per agency in good standing, the email votes need to be submitted to Awa, Norm, and Scott. 

11. Brief Standing Committee Updates:
· NOFA- Did not meet.  Will meet again when NOFA’s status is formally announced.
· Resource- Norm mentioned the STEP Program training scheduled for December 11, 2020. Future trainings will be held on the Violence Against Women’s Act and The Equal Access Rule.

12. Next Meeting Agenda: December 17, 2020- 1:00-3:00
· All are invited to email Betty, Scott or chairs agenda suggestions.
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